MASS INTENTIONS

This Week					
SAT	MEMORIAL THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY				
	FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT Online YouTube Mass (recorded) People of the Parish Private Mass Maureen Harris RIP				
SUN	9.00am to 12 noon Private Mass Private Mass		ip Neri Private Prayer Smith RIP orras RIP		
Mon	FEAST SAINT ANDREW 12.00pm to 1.00pm Private Mass Private Mass	St Philip Neri Private Prayer Holy Souls Juliana Eze RIP			
TUES	ADVENT FERIA Private Mass Annie-McCarthy RIP Private Mass Maureen Lenehan Intentions				
WED	ADVENT FERIA 12.10pm St Philip Neri	Mass	Thomas O'Shea RIP & Helen (Nellie) O'Shea Int's		
Thurs	MEMORIAL SAINT FRANCIS XAVIER Closed				
Fri	ADVENT FERIA 12.10pm St Philip Neri	Mass	James Page RIP		
SAT	ADVENT FERIA SECOND SUNDAY OF ADV 5.00pm St Joseph 6.00pm St Philip Neri	VENT Mass Mass	People of the Parish Kathleen Murphy RIP		
Sun	9.00am St Philip Neri 10.00am St Teresa 11.00am St Philip Neri 5.00pm St Philip Neri	Mass Mass Mass Mass	Witham and Coope Family RIP Nora Batey RIP Eugene Lee RIP Ford Family RIP		

CHRISTMAS MASS TIMES

24 D ECEMBE	R: CHRISTMAS EVE	25 DECEMBER: CHRISTMAS DAY
5.00pm	St Joseph	9.00am St Joseph
6.00pm	St Philip Neri	9.00am St Philip Neri
8.00pm	St Philip Neri	11.00am St Philip Neri
10.00pm	St Philip Neri	11.00am St Teresa

26 DECEMBER: ST STEPHEN'S DAY

11.00am St Philip Neri

FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT

(Year B) Sunday 29 November 2020

Contact Us

The Presbytery

3 Chesterfield Rd South

Mansfield NG19 7AB

w. www.stphilipmansfield.com

t. 01623 623458

e. spnmansfield@hotmail.co.uk

Saint Joseph's Convent

t. 01623 845091

Parish Team

Parish Priest

Fr John Kyne

e. john.kyne@dioceseofnottingham.uk

Assistant Priest

Fr Paul Smith

e. paul.smith@dioceseofnottingham.uk

Secretary

Catherine Whiteley

e. spnmansfield@hotmail.co.uk

Safeguarding St Philip NeriSafeguarding other churchesKathleen Campbell & Sybil HedleyKate Gilbert

Churches: Saint Bernadette 61 High St, Bolsover, S44 6HF

Saint Joseph Langwith Rd, Shirebrook, NG20 9RP

Saint Philip Neri 3 Chesterfield Rd South, Mansfield, NG19 7AB

Saint Teresa High St, Market Warsop, NG20 0AG

Schools: All Saints Voluntary Academy (Secondary)

Headteacher: Mr C. Cuomo t. 01623 474700

St Joseph's Voluntary Academy (Primary)

Exec. Headteacher: Mrs D. Tibble t. 01623 742609

Head of School: Mrs D. Seaman

St Philip Neri with St Bede Voluntary Academy (Primary)

Headteacher: Mr D. Steele **t.** 01623 489010

SACRAMENTAL LIFE

Confession: We are currently using the Blessed Sacrament Chapel to hear socially distanced confessions on request.

SECOND COLLECTIONS

29th November: Day for Life

13th December: Home Mission Sunday

20th December: Sea Sunday

PRAYER INTENTIONS

Those who have died recently, especially, Tom Durkin, Kathleen Harrison, Bronislaw Dzerkawski, Adam Budzynski whose funeral service will take place at Mansfield Crematorium on Tuesday 1 December at 4.15pm and David Clough, whose funeral Mass will be celebrated at St Philip Neri Church on Thursday 10 December at 2.00pm followed by Mansfield Crematorium. Please remember Tom, Kathleen, Bronislaw, Adam and David and their families in your prayers. Currently attendance at funerals is capped at 30 mourners, please attend only at the invitation of the family.

Holy Father's Prayer Intentions 2020: We pray that the progress of robotics and artificial intelligence may always serve humankind.

GENERAL NOTICES

Our Lady of Lourdes CMAT Virtual Advent Liturgy - Tues 15th Dec, 7pm

The Lay Chaplains of the Our Lady of Lourdes CMAT would like to invite you to our Virtual Advent Liturgy on Tuesday 15th December at 7pm which will be hosted by each of the 21 schools that form our Catholic Multi-Academy Trust. To join the Liturgy follow this link: shorturl.at/pzGHN alternatively, go to our Trust Chaplaincy website - Be Inspirational where you can also find the lyrics for Advent carols during the Liturgy. https://www.beinspirational.co.uk/tues-15th-dec-7pm-olol-advent-liturgy/

Can you help? There are a shortage of Polish Stem Cell Donors and people waiting for your help, particularly bone marrow donors in our local area We have someone in our own parish community who could directly benefit from your registration. If you would like to help those who are awaiting transplants please visit the Anthony Nolan website: www.anthonynolan.org and register your details. If you complete the application form online you will receive a swab through the post. A simple process with such potential to save a life. Please see the poster on the parish website and in the narthex.

Vocations Café: The Diocesan Vocations Team are holding a Zoom Café for men and women on Tuesday 1st December at 7 pm. If you would like to meet the team, ask any questions or simply just listen in, email Diane at: vocationsadmin@dioceseofnottingham.uk for the link and password to enable you to join them on your device with your drink and cake. Find out what it means!!!

SVP Information Meetings: SVP was established in Mansfield in 1919 and if you would like to join us for any of our upcoming information meetings, which last one hour, include a time of prayer and are: open for all to attend, hosted on Zoom and an opportunity to hear about some of our current partnership successes and ask questions. To arrange for a call, please email membership@svp.org.uk with your parish name, contact details and your postcode, and a local SVP contact will get in touch to arrange a talk. Visit the webpage www.svp.org.uk/fellowship which provides information and ideas about how we might work together. Joining efforts within the SVP on Monday 30 November at 4.00pm and Tuesday 1 December at 4.00pm. Supporting your existing conferences on Wednesday 2 December at 4.00pm. Joining the SVP on Friday 4 December at 4.00pm.

The Sycamore Course for Advent: Do you want to prepare for Christmas in these difficult times? St Philip's Parish will be running an exciting course for Advent. The Sycamore Course for Advent is a chance to step back and think about our faith. It will be run "on-line"

for the 4 weeks of Advent on a Tuesday evening 7.00 - 8.30pm approximately. Please see the Parish website for more details.

BOOK FOR MASS - WWW.MASSBOOKING.UK

As we come out of lockdown please remember to book for all Masses at the Diocesan website. Social distancing requirements mean we can only have a limited number of people in churches at any one time, and we must keep a record for 21 days of who has been at each Mass for track and test purposes. We are using the diocesan booking system on www.massbooking.uk to pre-book our places at Mass.

ST JOSEPH

Open for Mass: St Joseph's Church will reopen for Mass on Saturday 5th December at 5.00pm. To book a pew for Mass at St Joseph's please visit the diocesan booking website, **www.massbooking.uk.** If you're struggling contact the parish office and Catherine will be able to help you make your booking. On the diocesan booking system you will be presented with two options, either to book a 'family pew' (will accommodate a household of up to 4 people comfortably) or an 'individual place (will accommodate 1 individual).'

Volunteer Stewards required: We need stewards to help out at St Joseph's, if you are able to volunteer please email Catherine, our parish secretary, at spnmansfield@hotmail.co.uk with your name, phone number, email address. Volunteers will be provided with disposable gloves, aprons and masks to use whilst stewarding and cleaning.

ST PHILIP NERI

Private Prayer: We will have private prayer before the Blessed Sacrament exposed at St Philip Neri until Monday 30th November. In visiting our churches at this time, we will observe with great care the practices of hygiene and government guidance on social distancing and face masks to be worn. No booking required for private prayer. Mass will resume on Wednesday 2nd December at 12.10pm. **Please visit the diocesan booking system to book for Masses:** www.massbooking.uk

Recorded Mass: Final recording for Sunday Mass can be accessed from our website this Saturday. Fr John and Fr Paul would like to thank Mr Joe Bennett of St Joseph's Primary Academy for his help in recording the Masses each week during lockdown. We will be recording a Christmas Mass which we hope will be available on Christmas Eve.

Volunteer Stewards Required: We need more stewards to help out at St Philip Neri, if you are able to volunteer please email Catherine, our parish secretary, at spnmansfield@hotmail.co.uk with your name, phone number, email address, and whether you are able to help on weekends, weekdays or both.

ST TERESA

Open for Mass: We will open for Mass on Sunday 6th December at 10.00am. To book a pew for Mass at St Teresa please visit the diocesan booking website, **www.massbooking.uk.** If you're struggling contact the parish office and Catherine will be able to help you make your booking. On the diocesan booking system you will be presented with two options, either to book a 'family pew' (will accommodate a household of up to 4 people comfortably) or an 'individual)